
Thursday, April 17, 2025 Regular Board of Supervisors Meeting 
 
Meeting called to order by Chairman Ken Mattson at 7:00 PM. Supervisor Ed Hamlin was 
present via Teams meeting. Also present was Clerk Kim Christenson, Treasurer Lisa Olson, and 
Zoning Administrator Gerald Evenson. Supervisor Mary Fratzke was absent. 
 
Pledge of allegiance was said. 
 
Moved, Second, Carried MSC (Ed, Ken) to approve the agenda as presented. 
 
MSC (Ed, Ken) to approve the minutes of the March 20, 2025 Board of Supervisors Meeting as 
presented.  
 
All monthly bills were reviewed. MSC (Ed, Ken) to approve and pay the bills. 
 
The township received a request from East Central Energy for a letter from the township 
supporting their “Fiber to the Home” construction project. Board tabled for further discussion 
until the May regular meeting. 
 
MSC (Ken, Ed) to approve changing internet services from Verizon to East Central Energy. The 
board instructed to clerk to gather cost information for this and present it at the May regular 
township meeting. 
 
MSC (Ken, Ed) to approve changing the township’s website from knifelaketwp.org to 
knifelaketwp.gov. The board instructed the clerk to contact the hosting company to make this 
change. 
 
The board discussed security at the town hall. Board tabled for further discussion until the may 
regular meeting.  
 
MSC (Ed, Ken) to approve the road improvements for the portion of 260th Ave (AKA Bull Run 
Road). The improvements will include building the road up for better drainage. Estimated cost of 
the project is approximately $2,850.00. Work will be done by Black’s Excavating. 
 
7:40pm - The chairperson called for public comment three times. None responded 
 
7:41pm – The chairperson closed public comment. 
 
Ed Hamlin discussed the boat launch on Co Rd 19. He said he talked with Gene Carda and Gene 
has been in contact with the State of Minnesota and the Department of Natural Resources to 
possibly move the boat launch located on Co Rd 19 to a different area on Co Rd 19.  
 
MSC (Ken, Ed) to move the June regular board meeting from Thursday, June 19, 2025 to 
Wednesday, June 18, 2025 due to the Juneteenth holiday.  
 
Road review will be done in May. 
 
There was one land use permit issued last month. 
 
There were zero shoreland permits issued since December 2024. 



 
MSC (Ed, Ken) to approve Caleb Christenson Jr to mow lawn at the town hall for the summer of 
2025. 
 
MSC (Ed, Ken) to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:01 PM. 
 
 
 
____________________________   _____________________________  
Clerk       Chairman 


